
¨  �Does your firm, business, or organization want to be part of an ABA  
Awarded program? 

¨  �Do you want to help ignite first year law student’s passion in your field of law?

¨  �Are you committed to promoting diversity and inclusion through the  
membership of the State Bar?

If you answered yes to one or all of these questions, then participating in the Arturo 
Jaramillo Clerkship Program can help accomplish these goals! Arturo L. Jaramillo, 
the first Hispanic president of the State Bar of New Mexico, developed the Summer 
Law Clerk Program (“Program”) in 1993 to offer first year law students of diverse 
backgrounds the opportunity to clerk in legal settings that provide a foundation for 
the students’ law careers and to promote equal employment opportunities for persons 
who have historically been underrepresented in the legal profession. The Program 
creates employment opportunities in law firms, governmental agencies, and non-
profits in New Mexico by providing a summer law clerk experience for motivated and 
deserving law students who meet the programs eligibility criteria.

.

To learn more, please contact the organizers of the program!

LEON HOWARD
lhoward@aclu-nm.org 

DENISE CHANEZ
 DChanez@sclawnm.com

ABBY LEWIS
abby.lewis@sbnm.org

State Bar of New Mexico
Committee on Diversity
in the Legal Profession


